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 AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

June 17, 2021 
 
Dear County Directors of Social Services and Local Purchasing Agencies  
 
Letter Number:   SCCA DCDL 2021-#06 
 
Attention:   Directors of County Departments of Social Services  

Directors of Other Local Purchasing Agencies  
Child Care Coordinators  
Other DSS Personnel who work with the Subsidized Child Care Assistance Program  

 
Subject:  Subsidized Child Care Reimbursement System Discountenance (SCCRS)  
 
The Subsidized Child Care Reimbursement System (SCCRS) served DCDEE and the local purchasing agencies well for many years.   
As Subsidized Child Care Assistance moved into NC FAST, the use of SCCRS became limited to completing prior month corrections 
for payments made through SCCRS.  On June 30, 2021, use of SCCRS will be discontinued. 
 
After June 30, 2021, SCCRS will no longer available for completing prior month corrections.  Additionally, counties/LPAs will no longer 
be required to complete closeout. 
 
All historical data that is housed in SCCRS will continue to be available through Client Services Data Warehouse (CSDW).  The most 
common report used by counties/LPAs is the Child Payment Reimbursement Summary report (GHB-139).  Instructions for accessing 
the historical Child Payment Reimbursement Summary report through CDSW are attached in this letter. 
 
If you have questions about the information contained in this letter/memo or should your county/LPA need information not contained in 
the Child Payment Reimbursement Summary report, please contact DCDEE at dcd.scc.support@dhhs.nc.gov for assistance. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Ariel Ford 
 
 
Attachment 
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